



EAST AFR. PROT.
12199

C. O.
12199
Recd
REF 12 APR 13

Director
Conf
29

EAST AFRICAN ESTATES LTD'S CONCESSION

1913

Considers it would be unwise to permit survey to be put in hand until the natives rights have been settled and defined. States reasons. Thinks Coy should be informed that if new terms of Concession are not accepted it will be cancelled. States as to neglect of labour and possibility of proceedings being instituted.

March
Last previous Paper.

6143

Mr. J. J. ...
Mr. G. ...

In our letter of February 5th, 1913, to the East African Estates, Ltd. we held that a communication was being made to the Governor regarding the question of survey, and that on receipt of a reply from the Estates, a further letter would be sent to the Company.

The Governor has now reported that neither the native rights within the area conceded have been settled and defined, it is not practicable to proceed with the survey; but that it is hoped that the work will be expedited by the constitution of a separate Arbitration Board.

Vertical text on left margin: *... copy above ...*

to deal with the water rights, south of boundary,
 and that the greater portion of the work will be
 completed during the summer season. He further
 stated that the Company have not been prejudiced
 by the delay in the surveying operations, as a sufficient
 amount of land has been placed at their disposal
 to enable them to comply with the conditions of the
 lease, and that pending a final agreement as to
 the actual extent of lands to be leased to the
 Company it is not expedient to embark on the
 surveying.

In the concluding paragraph of his report
 the under surveying, the remainder as to the
 application of the water power to the Company
 All persons, however, in an only concerned with
 giving the Company a copy about the surveying
 ? before the Company that, after consultation
 with the Governor, Mr. Harcourt is of opinion
 that it is not practicable to proceed with
 the surveying until the water rights within
 the area concerned have been settled and
 defined, and that, under the arrangements
 which the Governor proposes to make, the

anticipates that it will be possible to expedite
 the work of settlement. That it is not apparent
 why the absence of the survey should prejudice
 the interest of the Company, as a sufficient area
 of land free of water claims to enable them to
 comply with the conditions of the agreement
 appears to have been placed at their disposal.
 Their lease is to the Company to take the
 next step in the negotiations.

ms
 15.4.13

I think that we should also write
 to the Co^y in the sense of para. 6.7.
 as of the for^{ts} deep. except that I
 will omit the words "and admitted" in
 the first sentence of para. 6. I do not
 think that they make my formal
 admissions) - & I also think that we
 should now keep out of the discussion
 as far as possible & leave the for^{ts}
 to settle with them, subject of course to
 the final approval of the S. & S. of any
 agreement which may be arrived at.
 H. J. R.
 18/II/13 P. 10

I agree
 C.T.

Co's Treatment of their
labours is as bad as is
stated perhaps we ought
to get them out at all
costs. The proceedings of
which the fox sheeps etc
presumably be under the
Master's servants order 4/10
There seems to be no relevant
provision in the lease.

Perhaps under the
circumstances we should
make it a necessary condition
that the Co. should make
a satisfactory account of
the foreman's charges on this
point.

Mr. Tennison's view maybe
19/4/13

the sounder advice is from lawyer to client.
The having regard to 80 of the deed I see
no paper proposed as in the previous minutes
copy of the Co. Part. suffers in the end.

I agree with Mr. Tennison
19/4/13

L. Sherrin

And I
19/4/13
23/4/13

Ci's Treatment of their
labour is as bad as is
stated perhaps we ought
to get them out at all
costs. The proceedings of
which the fox speaks will
presumably be under the
Master's servants order 4/10.
There seems to be no relevant
provision in the lease.

Perhaps under the
circumstances we should
make it a necessary condition
that the log should make
a satisfactory account
to the Governor's charges on this
point.

CO. 19/4/13

Mr. Thompson's own master

the under advice is from lawyer to client.
The having regard to 80 of the deed I see
proper to proceed on in the previous minutes
and if the Gov. Part. differs in the end.

I agree with Mr. P. Fuller. 21.4.13

21.4.13

L. Sturson

And I
22.4.13
And 2
23.4.13

12199

137

GOVERNMENT HOUSE, C. O.
NAIROBI.
BRITISH EAST AFRICA.

12199
17th March 1913. APP 13

1913

~~CONFIDENTIAL~~

~~CONFIDENTIAL No. 29~~

21/0
25/0

Sir,

With reference to your Confidential despatch of the 5th ultimo* respecting the land held by the East African Estates Ltd., I have the honour to make the following observations on the question of the survey of their Concession.

2. It would be unwise, I consider, to permit the survey to be put in hand until the native rights within the area conceded have been settled and defined.

3. In this connection I would inform you that on the occasion of my visit to Mombasa last month I held an inquiry into the system on which the work of settlement was proceeding and finding deficiencies in it which were causing needless delay I instituted changes of procedure which will have the effect of materially expediting the work.

4. I am now conferring with the Provincial Commissioner with a view to constituting a separate Arbitration Board to deal with the native rights South of Mombasa and I hope that the greater part of the work may be completed during the current year.

5. I regret that I am unable to admit that the
Company

THE RIGHT HONOURABLE
LEWIS HARCOURT, F.C., M.P.,
SECRETARY OF STATE FOR THE COLONIES,
DOWNING STREET, LONDON, S.W.

* No 2579

Concessions - 15996 - 20

2.

Company have been in any way prejudiced by the absence of survey as a sufficient area of land free of native claims to enable them to comply with the conditions of their Concession appears to have been long ago placed at their disposal.

6. In August last the breach of certain conditions of the Concession was proved to the representatives of the Company and admitted. In consequence new terms were offered as an alternative to the cancellation of the Concession vide your Confidential despatch of the 28th of September 1912, and these the Company has recently declined to accept.

The reduction of the area from 300,000 to 150,000 acres was included amongst these and therefore, apart from other reasons, I submit that survey should not be put in hand until the area has been finally determined.

7. I am quite unable to understand upon what grounds the Company claim the right to refuse the terms offered. Having failed to carry out the conditions originally agreed upon it would appear that there is no other course for them than to accept what is offered or submit to the alternative of cancellation.

Personally I consider the new terms to be extremely liberal and in excess of what they have a right to expect. I would suggest that they should be reminded of their position and informed that if the new terms are unacceptable to them the Concession will be cancelled.

+ No

20

SECRET

SECRET

[Faint, mostly illegible text, likely bleed-through from the reverse side of the page]

SECRET

SECRET



Ans 18461

Go v
12/19/13

30 April 1913

DRAFT

Secretary
East Africa Office Ltd.

MINUTE.

- Mr. Jackson 24.4.13
- Mr. Bellamy 24.4.13
- Sir G. Fiddes 25.4.13
- Sir H. Just.
- Sir J. Anderson.
- Lord Emmots.
- Mr. Harcourt.

* N. 13070

Copy for East Africa 18 April 1913

Sir,

I am directed by the Secretary to acknowledge the receipt of your letter of April 17th, 1913, * regarding the survey of the land in the East Africa Protectorate held by your company, and to inform you that, after consultation with the Governor, his opinion is that it is not practicable to proceed with the survey until the matter is settled within the area.

conceded have been settled
and defined. In view, however
of the arrangements which the
Government proposes to make, it
is anticipated that it will be
possible to deposit the work of
settlement, and probably to
consolidate the major portion of it
during the current year.
As the same time the
Government feels that the
interests of the Company have
been prejudicially affected
by the absence of a survey,
as the Government has already
offered to place at the disposal
of the company a sufficient
area of land free of any
claim to enable it to comply
with the conditions of the

3. I am to explain that it
was due to failure of the
company to fulfil its obligation
with regard to the development of
the property which led to the
new terms being offered, as
an alternative to the cancellation
of the concession of April 20th, 1900.
These terms, however, the Company
has, up to the present time, failed
to accept. As one of the
new conditions contemplates the
reduction of the area to be paid
from 200,000 to ^{120,000} 180,000 acres,
it would obviously be impracticable
to proceed with the survey of the
land in the absence of a definite
agreement as to the extent.
4. ^{I am} ~~the Government~~ further
desires to show that as the